

Pegasus Software Platform 2015 Version release V1.1.1.2 F

This manual is protected by copyright 2015 and may not be Modified or adapted without the Permission of Sec-Eng systems Pty Itd This product is Proudly Australian Designed and Developed By Sec Eng Systems Telephone 02-9524-9952

Software Version Control

•May	2010 Basic Software release
•Nov	2011 Module Poll fail timers
•Oct	2012 Module linking Assets
•Jan	2013 Module Asset system upgrade feature
•Mar	2013 Module Asset system control feature
•May	2013 Module manage changes feature
•Nov	2013 Module Geo Zone feature
•Jan	2014 Module Single SiiP feature
•Feb	2014 Module Contact ID module
•Mar	2014 Module Poll fail CID feature
•May	2014 Module Email engine
•June	2014 Module Welfare check
•June	2014 HTTP (Whisper) Engine
•Nov	2014 Asset Groups Module
•Feb	2015 Web Acesss limited
•June	2015 Web Access More features

Table of Contents

1-Pegasus Cloud Server Access

Cloud Server client access guide Set Up

2-User Pega	asus Client Screen
	2 1 Main Scroon

USER GUIDE	2-2 Side Menu map
USER GUIDE	2-3 Main map info Selector
USER GUIDE	2-4 Side Menu following
USER GUIDE	2-5 Side Menu Active
USER GUIDE	2-6 Side Menu Asset details
USER GUIDE	2-7 Side Menu In Alarm
USER GUIDE	2- 8 Side Menu Parked
USER GUIDE	2- 9 Side Menu Offline / Disabled
USER GUIDE	2- 10 Side Menu History
USER GUIDE	2- 11 Side Geo zones
USER GUIDE	2-12 Welfare Check System overview
USER GUIDE	2- 13 Web Access Guide

Table of Contents

2-Administration & Set up

ADMIN	2-1 Basics of user and Group set up		
ADMIN	2-2 File / Manage User / Groups		
ADMIN	2-3 Assigning groups to assets		
ADMIN	2-4 File / User History		
ADMIN	2-5 Enrolling a Asset		
ADMIN	2-6 Setup Asset details		
ADMIN	2-7 Setup Asset Inputs		
ADMIN	2-8 Setup Asset Outputs		
ADMIN	2-9 Setup Linked Asset		
ADMIN	2-10 Setup Poll fail timers		
ADMIN	2-11 Setup Geo Zones part A		
ADMIN	2-12 Setup Geo Zones part B		
ADMIN	2-13 Setup Global Settings Command		
ADMIN	2-14 Setup-Command and control		
ADMIN	2-15 Software upgrade of assets		
ADMIN	2-16 Deleting of Assets		
ADMIN	2-17 Disable assets for Service mode		
ADMIN	2-18 Welfare Check set up		

Table of Contents

TECHNICAL

TECHNICAL	Set Up SiiP Overview
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part A
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part B
TECHNICAL	Installation SiiP into a control room Part C
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part D
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part E
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part F
TECHNICAL	Setup Contact Id code on assets part A
TECHNICAL	Setup Contact Id code on assets part B
TECHNICAL	Setup Contact Id code on poll fails
TECHNICAL	Setup Contact Id code on Welfare Check
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part A
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part B
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part C
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part D
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part E
TECHNICAL	Setup Whisper

Legal Terms and conditions of use

The Pegasus cloud platform is hosted by an Amazon secure server in Australia. To access this, you will need a user name and password provided by Sec-Eng. The access is provided by a Secure window remote desktop application, known as remote desk (RDP) This application is available on most window pc's and I-pad applications



ΡΤΟ

Windows Security

Enter your credentials

These credentials will be used to connect to

User name

Domain:

7/ you will now be prompted to enter a
Username and password
Use the same that provided again
Tick remember credentials, then OK

 8/ A verification screen will appear Ignore Errors ,<u>Tick</u> don't ask again for Connections then <u>Yes</u> You should now be connecting to the secure cloud server

The following should appear

9/ You have now logged onto the secure cloud server

Open the Pegasus application If its not open <u>Double click the Pegasus</u> Icon in screen to open





10/ You will be prompted for a <u>user name</u> and <u>password</u> To Access the Pegasus application. This will be provided by Your Administrator

To log off Pegasus go file / log off
To log off the Sever application move your mouse to the centre top of the screen and Blue Exit bar will appear, hit X to exit





1=Pull down menu

2=Map selection/ Long short Info/ Group selector

3=Side bar menu

4=Offline & Online indications of Main Server and Siip Comms

(Note: After 5 mins of lost or no communications with the main server or SIIP will show , an on screen alarm message

The Map Menu allows you to: Go to a coordinate location Menu •Go to a location by name •Reload the current map view follo active = 1 Change the map type Display All Active Assets . Active Save the map view Asset ID sec-eng test Location -34.030991, 151.120560, 0 kph. •Zoom the map Menu map Coordinates 0 -34 0309883333333 151.120718333333 long GoTol Reload Location GoTo ! type Save View < as set detail: in alarm = 0 $\mathbf{x} \mathbf{l} = \mathbf{0}$ 9:34 AM Pa 🔛 🍫 ENG 24-May-15

The latitude and longitude coordinates can be entered on this menu and the map moved to display the location in the centre of the map. The coordinates are in decimal degrees (ddd.dddddd) - NOT degrees and minutes.

A location can be entered in words (e.g. Camperdown, NSW) and the map will be centered on that location. Major landmarks may also be entered, but it is matched to a worldwide database, so clashes may occur and the map may centre on the wrong location. The map type can be changed and reflects the type selected/shown on the top right of the map.

The current map view can be saved as a PNG file. Clicking "Save View" displays a Save File dialog and allows the user to type the name and select the location, to save the file.

1/ Map mode bar



This allows you to select different Map mods

- Google maps
- •Sat maps
- •Bing map
- And others
- Please be aware
- that Sat maps
- Use more Graphics
- And band width

shaunc Access: Level 1 Ν GoogleMap v n ioogleMap fe BingMap BingSatellite а BingHybrid OpenStreetMap а ArcGIS_Satellite

2/ Long and shot info bar

This enables selects long and shot information on you tracked asset

Long name







3/ Groups info bar

In this mode you can select groups to view

If you have full access rights you can see all groups, if you have limited group access You will have access to the groups you have been set up for,



use this to select groups you have access to.

The following menu displays a list of systems that are currently being followed. Followed units are displayed on the map and updated automatically as new position reports that are received from the systems.

Within the menu the System ID is shown along with the coordinates of the system, it's speed and course. The color at the end of the line indicates the GPS signal strength or alarm status. If it's red, the unit is in alarm, otherwise it is green, yellow or orange.

A followed unit has an information balloon shown with it giving details about the system. There are three levels of information displayed: On map Short: (default) displays the System ID.

Menu			-
map			
fullowing -	2		
Following			
Annet 10	Location	GPS	
DDD 0.	-33.679168, 151.29. -33.813358, 150.96		

Hover Mouse over dot to show Long: displays System ID, GPS coordinates, speed, course and the time the last poll was received. Mouse Over: displays the same information as Long with the addition of the location in word form.



The level can be changed between short and long using the drop down box in the top right of the map. Moving the mouse cursor over the dot of the system will show the Mouse Over level of information.

The color and size of the dot representing the system on the map changes depending on the GPS signal level. There are three different combinations:

Small green dot: very good GPS signal level. Medium yellow dot: an acceptable GPS signal level, large orange dot: a low GPS signal level.

If the system is currently in alarm, the color of the dot is changed to red. The size of the dot will still indicate the GPS signal level.

The last unit to be followed, will remain in the central part of the screen with the map being moved as required as the system moves. If the map is panned or zoomed and the system is taken out of the central part of the map, the map will no longer follow the system. Double clicking the system in the menu, will again centre, and then follow it.

Double clicking on the system in the map window will display the System Details menu. Also, right clicking the unit in the Following Menu and selecting System Details will show them.

To remove a system from being followed, right click the system in the **Following Menu** and select Remove. If no polls (position reports) are received from a system within a period of time (approximately 5 minutes) the system will be removed from being followed.

This Menu will show all active Assets currently on line.

The Green up Arrow button will expand and contract the button window.

Buttons - Display all active Assets

When selected, this will widen your display and show on screen up to 50 active Assets, all on the one map screen.

Text Window: this allows you to enter live Asset details to perform a live search.

Clear Search: Clears your search criteria

Note : If you double click on the Asset you need to view, it will now switch you directly to Asset details. It will also place this Asset in the **following tab window:-**

Menu	د
map	
following = 3	
active = 4	
Display All Ac	tive Assets Clear Search
Text:	
Active	
Asset ID	Location
DDD 007-E	-33.679199, 151.292436, 6 kph, 29
egis lies sciedis 1	-33.813423, 150.965665, 2 kph, 241 -34.031005, 151, 120455, 0 kph, 83
VTU1	-33.813420, 150.965656, 0 kph, 15

In this section, there are a number of features for this screen.

- 1/ Asset ID (which can be pulled down or selected)
- 2/ Last poll time and date and message window.
- 3/ LKP button (last known Position button)
- 4/ Setup button (this takes you to the Asset Setup screen)
- 5 /Asset Open Search button

This provides an Asset search engine when selected. When open, you can type in an asset. Once found, double click on the Asset to locate.

6/ Signal indication bar

This provides information in relation to different Assets **GPRS** = mobile phone signal **GPS** = tracking GPS signal **Volts** = indicate the supply voltage to unit

7/ Linked Assets window would indicate if you have a linked systems (if enabled)

8/ Inputs window

This indicates a number of inputs associated with the Asset and shows their status ie Green for non alarm: Red for alarm

9 Output control window

This window allows you to control Asset and turn an output OFF or ON. You do this by clicking the ON or OFF indication box on the output number. Once done, hit the **FIRE OUTPUTS** button.

You will note that when the request has gone through, the queue window will light up and will now execute the command. The Clear Queue button only clears the screen. You must select ON or OFF to repeat any output controls.



The in alarm window will indicate any outstanding alarms. This will go red when you have any outstanding alarms. When an alarm occurs from an Asset, a pop up window will appear across **all clients** that are connected to the system. This will indicate the Asset ID GPS information and the type of alarm.



When you select FOLLOW, this will place it into your Following position tab. You have now taken control of this alarm and you are required to action this alarm. If you select cancel, it only clears the alarm from your screen, it does not clear it from the system.

Double click on the **IN ALARM** box then double click on the Asset in alarm. Once you have dealt with the alarm, you can hit the clear alarm button.



Clearing the alarm does not remove this from the Following window tab. You will need to go to your Following window and right mouse click your Asset and choose **REMOVE.** This menu is used in conjunction with our **VTU products -Vehicle Tracking Units** This sub menu indicates what vehicles have gone into parked mode. Which means they are in a type of low power sleep mode with the Ignition off and they have reported in that they are going into parked mode. While in this state, they are set to awake at a preset time - ie on the hour and send a poll message in.

When they go into parked mode this moves the Asset from the Server to the parked mode . display window.

The purpose of this, is to indicate the Asset is not offline but in parked mode

Parked Mode window

Asset ID Column Shows Asset IDs in parked mode

Time since last poll

Shows Asset ID that have come out of Parked mode an gone back in.

	Menu	»
•	map	×
•	following = 2	×
	active = 2	×
-1	asset details	*
vard	in alarm = 0	×
Boule	parked = 0	*
Platform	Parked	•
	Asset ID	Time since last wake
≩ Aur Sir ine S d car		
	•	4
	offline = 537, disabled	= 1146 ×
	history	×
	geozones	×

This menu indicates the following:-

How many Assets have gone offline and the time since last poll. This will also show what Assets have been disabled by the operator.

See Administrator Section - Disabling Assets for service

Offline indication window

<u>Time since last poll</u> Indicates when the Asset last Communicated

<u>Note</u> : If the Asset is greyed out and shows Disable -Please see section Administrator Disable Assets for service section

_			x
	Menu		»
•	map		×
•	following = 2		×
-//	active = 2		×
-1	asset details		×
/ard	in alarm = 0		×
souler	parked = 0		*
ield E	offline = 537, disabl	ed = 1146	*
loon	Offline		
1	Asset ID	Time Since Poll	*
1	m2mEGIS	223 days	
h	M2M EGIS	189 days	
Shi	MSS 01-EGIS A	(No poll data)	
Aut	new asset test	(No poll data)	
	NIA 001 - VTU	(No poll data)	
	NIA 001-EGIS A	(Disabled)	
	NIA 001-EGIS B	(Disabled)	
	NIA 001-VTU	(Disabled)	
Sirc	NIA 003-EGIS A	(No poll data)	
ne S	NIA 003-EGIS B	(Disabled)	
	NIA 003-VTU	(Disabled)	
-+	NIA 007-EGIS A	(Disabled)	
	NIA 007-EGIS B	(Disabled)	
d	NIA 007-VTU	(Disabled)	
Can	NIA 024-EGIS A	(Disabled)	
1	NIA 024-EGIS B	(Disabled)	
	NIA 032-EGIS A	(No poll data)	
* /A	NIA 032-EGIS R	(Disabled)	
	NIA 032-VTU	(Disabled)	
	NIA 047-EGIS A	(Disabled)	
	NIA 047-EGIS B	(Disabled)	
	NIA 047-VTU	(Disabled)	
	NIA 051-EGIS A	(Disabled)	Ŧ
	<	4	
	history		*
	geozones		×

Steps for performing a history check on an Asset

1/ Select time and date

2/ Select the Asset (Note: if it doesn't appear, this means it wasn't online)

3/ Enter a **start time** and an end time Or just use a start time and then use a pre program time button.

4/ Select Show Track or Show Data

Show track will display a "breadcrumb" trail on a map

Show Data will provide a screen list of raw data

5/ You can refine your search if you select from the selection box of all alarms or input changes.On a map report, the color of the dot represents the status of the position report. The colors(in order of priority from highest to lowest) are:

- Red an output was fired by an operator
- Orange an output has changed
- Yellow an input has changed
- Green none of the above occurred

6/ Tracks can be exported to a GPX file by clicking on Export ⁻ This file once exported, can be viewed in **Google Maps**.

Cleared Displayed History, clears the displayed track off the m

7/ Options tab

This window allows you to refine your search to the type of data you may be after by selecting the type of input.

8/Recent Polls window (indication only)

This shows the recent poll data when you perform a history search. See the following example: Time :Today 08:59:14 GPS Data -33.813422 ,150,965663 Input data 10000000001,0 Alarm data A00000000

Date:	Wednesda	y. 5 Marc	ch 201	4 -
Asset ID:	BX92EN-V	ти		
Rart Time:	00:00			i.
End Time:	01:00			ie:
10m	30m	1hr 3t	va 🗍	Ghrs
Show	Track	Εφ	ort Track	¢
Show	Data	Clear Dis	played H	istory
Options R	ecent Polis			
0 AI				
a				
C Alama	5 C			
 Alams Input (Changes			
 Alarms Input (Input 	Changes		_	
 Alams Input Input alamn 	Changes			•
Alams Alams Input	Changes			- m
Alama Alama Input	Changes			· (III)
Alams Alams Input	2 3 4			•
Alarma Input Input Input Input Input Input Input Sys V	2 2 3 4 n Low			

USER GUIDE 2- 11 Side Geo zones

The Geo Zone system is used to enable you to set up an Asset and report it as an alarm, if it **Enters** OR **Leaves** a defined area - this is known as a **GEO ZONE.**

The system has the ability to not only report a Geo Zone, but to also trigger relays on the device when this occurs.

If you hover your mouse over the Geo Zone, it will indicate what the setup for the zone is and how may Assets it has assigned to it.

To set up a Geo Zone, see Administrator Guide - Geo Zone A, B



This features works from the Server to the EGIS device. The server sends the EGIS unit a <u>Welfare Check message</u> and upon the EGIS receiving this message, it will

Perform the following internal tasks.

When an EGIS unit is setup and then taken off charge, a Welfare Check will commence.

A/ The Welfare Check will not work in a moving vehicle.

There is a speed check system and according to the settings for this device, will either accept or reject the message.

If it is rejected, a delay will commence from the Server.

After a set period of time, the process is repeated until a Welfare Check can be requested. ie they have dropped their speed below 15km.

B/ Once it is determined that the EGIS is able to perform a Welfare Check, a tone will be emitted from the EGIS unit in the form of a melody type tone. This tone is played for 5 seconds and repeated every 10 seconds for 90 seconds. During this period, the operator of the EGIS must press the cancel button once, for 2 seconds to cancel. When this occurs, a timer restart message is then sent back to the Server for the process to repeat.

If the operator fails to acknowledge a Welfare Check, the Server will generate an internal alarm, and if set, an external alarm via the SiiP interface.

To see what Assets have been enabled or disabled for Welfare Check:-**Go to top - pull down menu** / Assets / List WSC, this will drop down a total list. If you double click the Asset, it will take you to the Asset.

File Assets Data	Help					
	· · ·		ğ	Smarte		
WCS List Of Assets					-	
Asset ID	Base Asset ID	Max Speed	Time For Speed	Regularity of Check		
AF EGIS Grant Egis U200		10 10	1 5	5 5		zel pj
		0	ĸ			known positio
		Dowar				

1/ Ensure that the <u>Known Id</u> is set on the Pegasus System (See your Pegasus administrator for this if not set)

2/ log onto the Ip address supplied for Pegasus web Log into a web browser When you enter this into a standard browser the following window will appear

Login		
Use a Pegas	us account	
IP Address: 2	203.219.45.59	
User n	ame shaunc	
Passv	vord	
Kn	own	
	Log in	

3/ Enter your provided Pegasus user name and password and the known password supplied by you Pegasus administrator. Once in the following screen will appear

PegasusWeb Home About (Contact Logoff		Signed in as shaunc Level = 1
PegasusWeb Home About C	Coral See Partners See Partners See Partners Arakus See Partners Coral See Coral	Map Statelite Active Assets EGIS TEST M2M EGIS 2	Signed In as shaunc Level = 1
Coogle	Map data #2015 Google, NEGN SK planet,	ZENRIN Terms of Use	
Keep Asset Centered Screen Resolution: 1440, 815			

USER GUIDE 2- 14 Web Access Guide





When you log in you need to select an asset to view

You can use the pull down to select an

asset types Active Assets



What the asset colours mean Red = Asset in alarm Yellow = Asset on line but no GPS- LKN Green = Asset on with GPS No Colour = asset off line <u>To select</u> an asset for viewing (double click on it)

Once selected the asset shall

A/ Appear on screenB/ Appear in the follow asset pane

Information will appear about the asset you have selected down the side **ie** Asset id , last poll and signal status You can select more than one asset and expand your map to follow on screen



Geo Address information

If you double click the asset marker on screen , this will enable Geo address Information to appear

Evert time it polls it will update this information

NOTE :We don't recommend you leave assets on this function unless required double click to turn off

USER GUIDE 2- 15 Web Access Guide



Multi Asset View 1 zoom

To zoom in and out You will need a mouse with a wheel or zoom function on your Keyboard Place Cursor on map and zoom in or out

You can display up to 20 live assets on screen.

<u>Multi Asset View 2</u> Example 2 with address info

Remove from following screen

To remove any asset from following. <u>Select</u> the asset in the Following asset pane screen and Hit the remove from follow button This will now take it out of the follow window and off the map





Clearing asset in Alarm

Any asset in alarm will be shown in Red 1/ double click to bring to screen Once you actions this you can hit the clear alarm button to clear



Screen view after clearing asset in Alarm

After alarm has been cleared Example show last know location



2-Ad	lmini	stration	& Set	up
------	-------	----------	-------	----

ADMIN	2-1 Basics of user and Group set up
ADMIN	2-2 File / Manage User / Groups
ADMIN	2-3 Assigning groups to assets
ADMIN	2-4 File / User History
ADMIN	2-5 Enrolling a Asset
ADMIN	2-6 Setup Asset details
ADMIN	2-7 Setup Asset Inputs
ADMIN	2-8 Setup Asset Outputs
ADMIN	2-9 Setup Linked Asset
ADMIN	2-10 Setup Poll fail timers
ADMIN	2-11 Setup Geo Zones part A
ADMIN	2-12 Setup Geo Zones part B
ADMIN	2-13 Setup Global Settings Command
ADMIN	2-14 Setup-Command and control
ADMIN	2-15 Software upgrade of assets
ADMIN	2-16 Deleting of Assets
ADMIN	2-17 Disable assets for Service mode
ADMIN	2-18 Welfare Check set up

ADMIN	2-1 Basics of user and Group set up
	2 ± busies of user and Group set up

Pegasus version 1.09 onward has the ability to allow client, asset and user segregation. This allows an administrator to set up, access to provide viewing and control to access to assets and users, meaning you can now create, Access groups and assign assets to these groups and then assign users see example below

Example; you may have 5 states in Australia You may have Tracking asset in each state , but don't wish each state to see other states tracking assets when logged on

A Group for each state is now created in Pegasus see example

<u>Groups</u> 1-NSW 2-VIC 3-QLD 4-TAS 5- WA

User are now created and assigned to each group and these groups get assigned to there respective assets

See example

In this Example

We have created 5 groups and have 50 tracking assets in total and 6 users We have assigned group 1 with 20 assets and user 1 has access to this group only User 6 is a super user and has access across all groups.

Group 2 has Asset 21-30 assigned to it and user 2 and User 6 as a super user Ect , Ect

Groups	Assets	Users
1-NSW	1-20	1,6
2-VIC	21-30	2,6
3-QLD	31-35	3,6
4-TAS	36-40	4,6
5-WA	41-50	5,6

1/ To set users up you must have be an Administrator

2/ <u>Set up Groups</u> Goto File Pulldown top of screen and select groups you be requested to Enter admin user password for access. The following pop up will open <u>Hit</u> Add Group to set up or if no groups are required Use Sec-Eng as the <u>default group</u> Enter a Group Name and a description then ok

3/ Set up User You now need to set a user and assign a group to a User -Goto file Pulldown top screen Enter access details
Select manage user.
Hit Add User
Enter user name and password
Set a Access level from 1-5 for this see below
Then assign a description and assign Group or Groups for this user for access by ticking there assigned group below

ACCESS LEVEL CONTROL FOR USERS

Access level 1

Manage groups and users Edit Asset details Set/clear Asset outputs Clear Asset alarms View Asset location & history

Access level 2

Manage users Edit Asset details Set/clear Asset outputs Clear Asset alarms View Asset location & history

Access level 3

Edit Asset details Set/clear Asset outputs Clear Asset alarms View Asset location & history

Access level 4

Set/clear Asset outputs Clear Asset alarms View Asset location & history

Access level 5

Clear Asset alarms View Asset location & history



Manage User	2	
User Name:	alex	•
Level:	Level 3	
Description:		*
		Ŧ
Groups:	SecEng	^
		Ŧ
	Add User Edit User Edit User	
	ОК	

Add User	
User Name:	
Password:	
Level:	Level 5 🔹
Rights:	Clear Asset alarms View Asset location & history
Description:	Î
Groups:	Group Name grantronics NSW fleet division SeeEng test
	OK Cancel

See next section Assign groups to assets

ADMIN 2-3 Assigning groups to assets

1/ In the Previous section we have now set up

User and Groups You now need to assign your asset to these groups Each time you set up a **New Asset** you must assign it to a group.

To do this select a Active asset that has been enrolled Goto asset details on right hand side pull down and hit **Set-up**

NOTE (you must have admin rights to do this)

When this opens

Goto the details tab, down to Group using the pull down select the group you want assigned To this asset and then hit save and ok

	(c) iii - C
	Mama +
Googellage *	***
Stowahastanke •	fallowing - 1
	active-6
	diatele beren
	Asset ED (DDD 8074535 A + LKP) Setup
ten 0 fram	Leit Pul. 12-51 52 2/05/2013
E.	Nesseges
	Q
	IDINGINA INCIDENTIA
Mine Van De	United Acests
	Na krived automa
	Instr
	🔵 F1 🙁 TE
-	🔴 F2 💮 Eatlany Voto
	😑 F3 😑 Charger Power
	CAN
	505
	Outputs
1	No subputs for system

Asset	Unine house
Asset ID: orion ca	se
Details Inputs	Outputs Linked Assets Poll Fail Timers GeoZones Settings Command
Registratio	n:
Mak	e:
Mode	
Fleet II	D:
Mobile Numbe	r: 0455051366
Grou	p: SecEng 💌
CI	D:
Notification	s: Email: 🔲 HTTP: 📃
Product Cod	e: VTU
Software Versio	n: 091
System Disable	d: Reason:
Descriptio	n:
	1
	Save Hevert
	OK Cancel

ADMIN 2-4 File / User History

User History

A log of User activity is maintained on the server. Users with Full Control are able to review this user history. User events stored may include:

- User logon
- Application closing
- System setup
- •Clearing of alarms
- User management
- Acknowledgement of signal strengths



Vi	ew User His	tory						
	Start:	18/04/2011 1	1:00	•	End:	20/	/04/2011 11:00	•
	User Name:	(All)		•			Update	
	Time		IP Addr		User Name		Details	
	18/04/2011	10:22:13 PM	192.168.0.6		david		Setup System '444444'	
	19/04/2011	9:09:07 AM	192.168.0.32		shaun		Application closing	
	19/04/2011	11:46:33 AM	192.168.0.6		david		Setup System 'BPS83S'	
	L							
	▲							
					пк [
								//

Figure 10 - View User History

View User History dialogue is entered through the menu available, by clicking on the satellite icon at the top left of the main window.

Start and end dates as well as times, are automatically set to the last 24 hours. These may be changed as required. The User Name may be "(All)" which will find all Users for the time period, or an individual User.

The special User "(No User)" is available in this list. This is for activity prior to any Users being registered in the system. When a User has been registered in the system, User logon is required to access the software and "No User" should not appear in the log.

ADMIN 2-5 Enrolling a Asset

Before you start: You must provide a name for your Assets ie vehicle ID, or select an ID that you will use that is common. Make this consistent all the way through.

1. Go to file pull down / Enrol Asset

New Asset ID:	_		
Copy settings from Asset ID:	(None)		
	(district)		
	DK .	Cancel	

2. Enter the new Asset ID that you wish to enrol.

You can also pick an existing Asset to copy from and hit OK. The system will now automatically open the set up screen for this Asset.

Asset									OF	ane.	-
Asset ID:	orion ca	se									
Details	Inputs	Outputs	Linked	Assets	Poll Fail Timers	GeoZones	Settings	Command			
	Registration	n:									
	Make	e:									
	Mode	el:									
	Fleet II):									
Mol	bile Numbe	r: 0455	051366								
	Group	: Sect	ing					•			
	CI): 🔳 [
1	Notification	s: Emai	: 🕅	HTT	P: 🕅						
Pr	oduct Cod	e: VTU									
Softw	vare Version	n: 091									
Syste	em Disable	d: 📃	Reason								
	Description	n:									
						Save	Reve	rt			
					_						



- 3. Please fill in the fields required -
- A/ The mobile phone number for the Asset is important
- B/ Assign a Group if set up if not leave defaulted to sec eng
- C/ Any descriptive information that you may need. When completed select SAVE

ADMIN 2-6 Setup Asset details

Details tab

This is where you would enter information about the Asset -

- Registration
- •Make
- •Model
- •Fleet ID
- •Mobile phone number of the SIM Card

This window will also indicate "read only" fields such as product code & software version. The Asset can be disabled by selecting the **<u>disable</u>** box.

Description field

This is a custom field area for inputting any information about the Asset. This normally has commissioning information like when the Asset was put online. Once complete, you must hit **SAVE** and then **OK**.

CID - This is used in conjunction with a SiiP Interface. You will be required to enter a 4 digit Ademco client code for the Asset, then tick the box to enable the Asset for alarm communications, via SiiP.

System Disable

This is where you can enable or disable the Asset. Please put a "**Reason Why". Note:** This reason will appear on the Offline window as Disabled.

Setup Asset	Online memory as
Asset ID: EGIS	AF T
Details Inputs Ou	Aputs Linked Assets Poll Fail Timers GeoZones Cmd
Category:	(Not set)
Branch:	(Not set)
Action Plan:	(Not set)
Registration:	
Make:	
Model:	
Reet ID:	
Mobile Number:	
CID:	V 7777
Product Code:	Egie R3
Software Version:	1010
System Disabled:	Reason:
Description:	
	Save
	OK Cancel

ADMIN 2-7 Setup Asset Inputs

This area is where you can configure settings to your Asset.

Note: Before you can edit an Asset, it must be Online. You must get the latest information first from the Asset. To do this, select the **OBTAIN FROM ASSET** button. This will update the latest information about the Asset from the device in the field.

rph.d. Nam		Path	Type	Pol Time	Pol Datance	Invet	Delay	ADEMCO Code	Scept			
Bue	an links	OPRE	Trener	10 60	0	No	0.0	Dediel.				
lant	85	GPRS	Ignition	60	0	No	0.0	(Deabled)				
i inpu	1	GPRS	Trigger	15	0	No	0.0	140				_
i hpu	4	OPRS	Aam	15	0	No	0.0	(Dashed)				
										_	(e)	
in the second se	D.					Sout						
10	Dest.											
rup in	cose											
Pat	GPRS		1									
Type	Base,											
Pol Terre	10	14										
Pol Detance	0	10										
Delta bana	10.0	14										
A TO TOOL	1000											
ven no Crepta	n mai		122312		00000						3 I I	
DEMCD CH	r 181 [2]		Detail	120, 356° will	be used)							

Edit or Changing Settings -

Select an input. Once you do this, all the settings will show below:

Settings

Name: Name of input

Path: Don't Change

Type:Trigger: This will show on screen onlyAlarm:This will generate an on screen alarmIgnition:This will show as ignition input and change on screenBase:Only used for input 0 Polling input

Poll Time: for base input, this is the normal time it will poll in. When an alarm input is triggered, this will then change the Std Poll time.

Poll Distance: (don't change)

Delay (secs): (don't change)

Invert to Display: This changes the input colours on the screen as required.

Input 1-16: are usable inputs from buttons to inputs and can be set up according to the client requirements.

Obtain from Asset: This sends a request over the air to request Asset setup details. **Send to Asset:** This will send from the Server any changes on screen to the Asset in the field. **Copy from Asset:** This allows you to copy information from one Asset to another.

ADMIN 2-8 Setup Asset Outputs

This area is where you can configure the output settings for your Asset. **Note**: Before you can edit an Asset, it must be online. You must get the latest information first, from the Asset. To do this, select the **OBTAIN FROM ASSET** button. This will update from the device in the field, the latest information about the Asset.

Setup Asset		
Asset ID: orion case		
Details Inputs Outputs	Linked Assets Poll Fail Timers	GeoZones Omd
Output Name	inve	et
1 Output 1 2 Output 2	No No	
3 Output 3 4 Screamer	No No	
Output		
Name:		
Invet:		
Obtain From Asset	Send To Asset	Copy From Asset
		OK Cancel

This screen indicates the output settings -

This allows you to add custom text to your outputs. To do this:

- **1.** Highlight the output number
- 2. Add custom text into the name field
- 3. Send back to Asset
- 4. Hit OK

The Invert Box, when ticked, will cause the output to operate in reverse.

This window allows you to link Assets together for the purpose of showing up on screen, showing each others location ie a vehicle linked to an EGIS upon an alarm.

1/ To link an Asset to another Asset, there is a Master and Slave set up.

2/ Go to the Asset on the Asset Detail screen. That will be

the Master. Hit Setup and go to the Linked Assets TAB.

Au	et ID: or	ion case				
Detai	a inputa	Outputs	Linked Assets	Pol Fal Timera	GeoZones	Cred
Links	d Assets:					
Ann	e ID	Acost	Type Ner			

the second s	×	SIG-MCM				
	Martin	-				
ino i limpite						
The statistic	and testimony - 0					
December 1	active - 3					
	anned details					
	Anne 1D NGA HELSTON	LAP Sea				
Annual Property P	Loss Public Ne coll available					
	Manager					
1	System a disabled	-				
2 (a)	GPPS 6PS	works				
1 1	Linkest Assets					
e	546A 162-852E A					
	NGA 153-652E.B					
the second second second	The second for summer					
The Association of the Associati						
Tanks O	Guessie					
	No subjects for system					
-						

This is where you can link the Asset to you Master Asset.

_	96			
Asset Type	Ege Unt (ED)	9	-	
Cartaning			Oew	
Aunto	Aust D	Type	Name	
	Ege (G	EGIS	Egis Text Les	
			OK Carol	

To do this, select the <u>Add Asset</u> button and a new window will pop up. Scroll through the list to find the required Asset you wish to link to. Select <u>OK.</u>

You will notice on your Master Asset, it now has units linked to it.

				100		-	
10		Monta					
GoogleMap		map					
Show shot arts	-	hailinging	- 65				
Autorative W		wchwe-D 9					
		connect des	inte				
		Auset 10	NSA HON	10 -	LAP	Seta	
Annual Preserv		Last Full	The pull man	dalie -			
		Massag				-	
		System	a-deabled			+	
		GP	95	GPS		ta I	
Ĵ		Linked A NSA 150 NSA 150	NEGIS A				
Anno Cross Brouge		Ingeulas No ingeuto for system					
		Outputs	- indputs for	-			

ADMIN 2-10 Setup Poll fail timers

1/ Select the Asset you wish to setup

2/ Go to Setup button

3/ Go to the Poll Fail Timer tab

Tick **poll fail timer** box and enter a poll fail time (suggest 20 mins).

The pull down allows you to select -

•Serial only (sends poll fails out via the SiiP interface)

•Alarm to all clients (sends poll fails out via the SiiP interface + sends alarm to screen).

•Alarm to following clients (this sends via serial & to a client to have it in following mode). When complete, select SAVE.

etals inputs O	Apute Linked Assets Pol Fail Timers Ge	oZones Ored	
Use Base Asset	0.123		Select Asset ID
Pol Fal			
Enabled	(W)		
Timeout (nm ss)	02:00		
Action	Serial only		
Clear Frim Follow	ng		
Timeout (nm ss)	[25-00 [d]-]		
Clear From Active			
Timeout (nm xa)	05:00 (0)		

Clear From Following: Disabled

Clear From Active: Disabled

2-11 Setup Geo Zones part A ADMIN

Open Geo Zones on the main screen right hand side. To set up a Geo Zone hit ADD This will now open the map screen. You can now draw

a Geo Zone on the map in the location that you require.

To do this, click your mouse on the screen once and then move it to another location and click on screen again until you draw up an area. You must finish the final line by ending on the first click point where you started. When you do this, a pop up window will appear.





Once completed, this the Geo Zone will turn red, and a pop window will appear.

1. Give the Geo Zone a name 2. Geo Zones, when set up, can be triggered by a "do not enter"

This will trigger when a asset enters it.

or

"do not leave" command. This will trigger when a Asset leaves it

ADMIN 2-12 Setup Geo Zones part B

Once you have setup a Geo Zone you must now link it to an Asset or a number of Assets. To do this:

- 1. Open the Asset you need to allocate a Geo Zone to
- 2. Go to setup button
- 3. Once in setup Asset, select Geo Zones tab



asset det	tails	
Asset ID:	sc-v#01	• LKP Setup
Last Pol:	13:44:53 2/05/2014	
Messag	85	-1
	5 40%. GPS 82%	Volta 12.80V
Linked / No linke	lasets d systems	

Open the Geo Zone pull down and create the Geo Zone you wish to add. Once complete, hit the **Add** button. The Geo Zone will now be added to the Geo Zone window above. You can add more than one Geo Zone to each Asset if you need to.

Sendow To NM. Body Fact No. Remark No. Do No. Do No. Convert	Setting and the set of T	
Sen Zone tr Aut Sen Zone Tr Aut Sen Zone Tr Aut Rene Rody Fact No. Renges No. Dr No. Brean Aut Canwart Sen Core Tr Aut Sen Rody Fact No. Renges No. Dr No. Br No. B	Like base Aside D	
Gen2brector Assist Sen2brector Assist Sen2brector Te Mit Ruby Sen2brector S	The second	
SecUre To No. Rody Fast No. Research Convert SecUre To No. Rody Fast No. Research Name Rody Fast No. Research Adda @ Rody Fast No. Do No.	Sectiones to Asset	t -
SenDree Te Att Buck Part Rit. Planagete Att Att Betwee Name Rocky Part Rit. Planagete Mode Do Nat Do Nat Doin Actor: 22 Aam 20 April 2 April Convert Convert	Forby hert NJ, Fampers Jin NH Ether News Report	
Sen2ove To MM Reduct Fact Ris / Remapting And Add Remove Add Add Add Add Add Add Add Add Add Ad		
GenClove To AAX Reday Facts R. Remapsive v AAA Remainse Action @ Aven © Adad @ Remainse Connect Saw Remainse		
SenZore Tie Nat Rody Front No. Narrae Rody Front No. Rengels Note Rody Front No. Rengels Note Convert Save		
Sen Zine To Att Today Fast Ma Fernance Name Roday Fast Ma Fernance Attim @ Alem @ Output @ Report Cannet Serv. Texes Tex		
Sen Zive To AM Sen Zi		
Services To Add New: Foody Past No. Research New: Foody Past No. Research Adds: Plane: Odgod Planet Convert Services Convert Services Serv		
Sen2ore To Mill Rudy Part Na Rungele All Reson All Rody Part Na Rungele All Do Na Do Na Doo Add Add Add Add Add Add Add Ad		
SecOre Te Mit Buck / Rengels		
Sen2rer Te AM. Roday Fast Rit Remapte AM Reson Name Roday Fast Rit Remapte Node De Nat Ede Adam @ Aam @ Odgut @ Report Odgut Comment Same Faster Fas		
Name: Rody Part Rd. Aamper: Nob: Do Nat Dia Adam: II: Aam II: Output II: Report Dapat Connect: Same: Record	*	
Acter: 22 Aero 12 Apro 12 Apro1 Dapat - Connect:	s	
Current	s	_
Canvet Saw Rest	s	
Save	SenZore To AM Budg Past RE /Rengele • AM Bream Name: Rody Past RE /Rengele Note Do No DO N	
Taxe Finish	s	
	SenZove Te Abl. Budg Post No. Abl. Revenue Name. Rody Part No. Revenue Action: III: Name. Do Not Erie Copue	

Click on the Geo Zone you have just added. It will become highlighted. You must now set what action you want taken when it goes into alarm. To do this, tick the following boxes in the ACTION area:

Alarm = show alarm on screen

Output = if the device is a VTU, you can select an Output function to trigger

Report = show in the history for reporting purposes

Select save when complete.

This tab allows to do a global setting check on you device

To view all the commands that have been set in this device

1/ The device must be online and on charge to do this ,Or have just polled with305 seconds

2/ You need to enter a password of **zxcvbnm** (lower case) into the **Pwd** window at the bottom of the screen .

Hit **Get Settings Button**, the server will ask the device for a list of its common settings and populate the screen live **Note** any setting that are highlighted grey you cannot change

Details Inputs 0	utputs Linked Assets	Poll Fail Timers GeoZones	WCS Settings	Command		
Name	Value	Type / Unit	Name	Value	Type / Unit	
APRI	Enabled		My IP	10.100.3.16		
APN	teistra.internet		DNST	10.4.01.103		
Deer	user		DN32	10.4.102.20		
r assword	pass					
GPS Settings						
gpst	50:00		Heading	Odeg	degrees	
gpsc	0:30		Altitude	42mASL	metres ASL	
gpsp	0:30		HDOP	0.97		
Latitude	3401.20258		VDOP	1.20		
Longitude	15107.23094		Satellites	10		
Speed	Ukts	knots				
Low Power Setti	ngs					
Status	Low Power option	n not us				
Tilt Settings						
Tilt Enabled	Off		Tilt Phone	0	(19)	
Tilt Delay 1	20	seconds (1	Tilt SMS			
Tilt Delay 2	20	seconds (1	Tilt Msg	0		
Tilt Angle	55	(3090)				
Dead Man Settin	nas					
DM Enabled	0#		DM Phone	0	(1.9)	
DM Delay	5	seconds (1	DM SMS	0	(1	
DM Waming	30	seconds (10	DM Msg	0		
DM Th	6	(110)		-		
Dutter D1 Cattle	-	(
Dutter D1 Cutte						_

Change a user setting

If you need to make a change ,Double click on the field you wish to change.

A field box will appear in the field, enter the new setting you require and hit Enter The field will now highlight **yellow** meaning it is ready to be pushed back to the device

Button SOS Setting	5
SOSfun	_1
SOSselcall	2
SOSbtn	3
SOStime	10
SOSsnd	1

Button SOS Setting	s
SOSfun	1
SOSselcall	2
SOSbtn	3
SOStime	20
SOSsnd	1

Hit The SEND button to push the new changes back to the device over the air

ADMIN 2-14 Setup-Command and control

This is the command and control window via GPRS/ 3G. It allows you to command and control the Asset over the air. The settings are the same if you were to SMS the Asset, but are done live online via GPRS.

1. Ensure the Asset is online and polling.

2. Select Start Session. You must wait for Time window to appear and a password screen

3. In the command box - type zxcvbnm then select Enter

Don't click OK as this will exit you from the screen.

6	ing Asst	-
4	Asset ID: VTU1	
	Detais inputs Dutputs Deal	
	Extend Sensors End Sensors 9.32	
н	Pazovacór	
н		
4		
1		
Ш		
4	· ·	
1		
1	Corrent	
	DK. Canoal	
1		

You are now in command and control.

Every command is entered into the command window. Select **Enter** to execute Command List i.e

?s ?poll ?comms ?gprs ?out

Any command can be changed once you are in this system.

Note: Sec-Eng Systems has a full command guide





Pull down /File /Asset /Upgrade Asset

This allows you to upgrade an Asset over the air.

NOTE : This should only be done in conjunction with Sec-Eng Systems

1. You will need to highlight the Asset in the Asset detail on the right hand side.

- 2. You will need to enter a password
- 3. You will need the software file from Sec Eng Systems

4. You will need to ensure that the Ports 5015 and 5016 are forwarded to the computer running this client program, and that the seb file from

Sec Eng Systems is on this computer.

			Upgra	ade asset 's	ic egis'?	
Software File:	C Ves d	ump area	Egie-U2	00\EgisR3	v1010/SE8	
Ext IP Add:	203	219	45	59	Get External IP Address	
Port:	5016					
Use Ethemet:						
Eth IP Addr.						
Update Status:						

To perform the upgrade, you must ensure the Asset is online and polling. Contact Sec Eng Systems for further instructions.

Warning : please use this section Carefully

1/ On file pull down up the topSelect remove assetNote :You need AdministratorAcess to do this



2/ Once open

Select the Asset and then right mouse click a remove asset button will appear , you will be asked again to confirm once you select this

			52.6
ſ		Remove Assets	
	Asset ID Egis Backup 1 Egis-Driver 1 sec-eng test Vtu AudiS8	Group Last Poll 2 days 2 days 21 hours Less than a minute View Remove Asset	
		Close	

If you have an Asset that needs to be disabled because it's being serviced, you can do the following:-

1. Go to side bar menu and Asset details / select the asset Hit the set up button

2. Go to the details tab and go down to Disable Asset. Tick the box and put a reason in the text box as to why it is being disabled Eg out for service for 10 days then select SAVE

Details Inputs Ou	utputs Linked Assets Poll Fail Timers GeoZones WCS Command	
Category:	(Not set)	
Branch:	(Not set)	
Action Plan:	(Not set)	
Registration:		
Make:		
Model:		
Fleet ID:		
Mobile Number:		
CID:		
Product Code:	EgisR3	
Software Version:	101Z	
System Disabled:	Reason:	
Description:		

The Offline tab will now indicate offline and disabled Assets.



	Menu		>	
1	map			
1	following = 2			1
	active = 2			
	asset details			
1	in alarm = 1		(
1	parked = 0			
,	offline = 537, disat	oled = 1146		
ſ	Offline			
	Asset ID	Time Since Poll	-	
	JEN1 VTU	157 days		
	LesG	357 days		
	LOG N	123 days		
	m2mEGIS	227 days		
	M2M EGIS	192 days		
	MSS 01-EGIS A	1 day, 22 hours		
	new asset test	(No poll data)		
	NIA 001 - VTU	(No poll data)		
	NIA 001-EGIS A	(Disabled)		
	NIA 001-EGIS B	(Disabled)		
	NIA 001-VTU	(Disabled)		

This feature enables an EGIS unit to operate in Welfare Check mode. This is operated from the Server to the EGIS unit.

To setup an Asset	_
1. Go to - Asset details on right hand side menu	
2. Select the Asset you will be editing (it must be Q	Inline)
3. Go to the setup tab in this window.	Setup Asset
This will open the setup for this Asset.	Asset ID: GrantEgisU200
Select the WCS tab.	Details Inputs Outputs Linked Assets Poll Fail Timers GeoZones WCS Command
	Category: (Not set)
Setup Asset	ztion Plan: (Not set)
Asset ID: sec-eng text	bgistration:
Ues Base Asset ID:	
OK Cancel	

Quick Setup

1. You can use a base unit to select from, which is an example of a previous setup unit. To do this, tick the use base unit option and then select an Asset you have used before as an example, once completed, select SAVE

Manual Setup

A/ tick the enabled button

B/ Set the maximum speed setting (suggest 15 km)

(This feature, when set, will postpone a Welfare check if the last poll was above the set speed) **C/** minutes to speed check (suggest 2 mins)

(This feature, when set, will check after 2 mins of a postponed speed check)

D/ Regularity of check (customer to select)

This feature sets how often it will Welfare check the EGIS

Please see Tech Administrator Setup for enabling of control room - contact ID Welfare check comms

TECHNICAL	Set Up SiiP Overview
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part A
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part B
TECHNICAL	Installation SiiP into a control room Part C
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part D
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part E
TECHNICAL	Setup SiiP Part F
TECHNICAL	Setup Contact Id code on assets part A
TECHNICAL	Setup Contact Id code on assets part B
TECHNICAL	Setup Contact Id code on poll fails
TECHNICAL	Setup Contact Id code on Welfare Check
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part A
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part B
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part C
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part D
TECHNICAL	Setup Email notification Part E
TECHNICAL	Setup Whisper

A SiiP is a serial to Ip interface developed by Sec-Eng

Mode of Operation

- Each Asset can send information to the Pegasus tracking server showing location and alarm data.
- •The Pegasus Server can then send alarm information out to a Serial interface box (SiiP) via an IP link indicating the client code, an event code and a corresponding point number
- •The SiiP interface will send heartbeat information from serial to the alarm receiver when online.



Configuration and Setup of Pegasus Software

You must ensure you have server version 2.1.1 and client version 2.1.2 to setup your SiiP. The SiiP must have a fixed IP address where it is located. Pegasus setup:

this Section is set up to describe how to configure the system so you can communicate alarms to the SiiP IP interface across a VPN or Internet. This section was created to indicate how to get alarms from a server.

1/ On the Pegasus client screen, go to the top pull down / data

2/ Open Alarm Serial setup , see below

Note: Select Save when any changes are made

e	A	Alarm Serial Output	Setup
		Serial Setup (Main)	Serial Setup (Backup) Default Serial Codes
	l	Serial Port (Main)	
l		Description:	SecEng
l		Address (IP):	
I		Remote Port:	2954
l		Local Port:	5018
		Speed:	9600 🔻
l		Parity:	None
l		Data Bits:	8 🗸
C		Stop Bits:	1
3		Handshake:	None
l		Alarm Notification	
		Туре:	Disabled 🔹
1		Heartbeat Rate:	2 Seconds 🔹
No.		Direction:	Simplex
			Save Cancel
ļ	-		

Alarm Notifications set up

Type: Ademco (leave as set)

<u>Heart Beat:</u> This sets the poll time from their server to the SiiP and Automation Software.

To set change from 1 to 60 seconds see (8)

<u>**Direction**</u>: This sets the serial direction. If set to simplex it does not require a response from the server

If set to Duplex it is full Ack/nak monitored response (recommended) see 9

Serial Codes

Poll fail code, pre warning, backup codes are not used in this set up.

Serial Setup 1 main

This is where the first SIIP device will be installed

IP Address: Sets the IP address to where the SiiP is located across the network. It must be public available address see (1) Note: URL can also be entered

<u>Remote Port</u>: This port is used to accept incoming messages from the server < this port must be Opened and forwarded on the Network where the SiiP is installed as a default we have set it to 2954, this can be changed if required.

<u>Local port</u>: This is the port where response messages are sent from the SiiP back to the server. This port is required to be Open and forwarded where the Pegasus server is located. 5019

Speed: This sets the serial port speed coming out of the SiiP

Parity / Data / Stop / Hand shake (leave as set)

Serial Setup Back Up

This is where you can install a 2nd back up SiiP

IP Address: Sets the IP address to where the SiiP is located across the network. It must be public available address see (1) Note: URL can also be entered

<u>Remote Port</u>: This port is used to accept incoming messages from the server < this port must be Opened and forwarded on the Network where the SiiP is installed as a default we have set it to 2954, this can be changed

<u>Local port</u>: This is the port where response messages are sent from the SiiP back to the server. This port is required to be Open and forwarded where the Invenio / Pegasus server is located. 5019 must not be the same as the main SIIP local

Speed: This sets the serial port speed coming out of the SiiP

Type: note please select either

Duplicate main or fail over if mains fails

Parity / Data / Stop / Hand shake (leave as set)

TECHNICAL Setup SiiP Part B

Assign Serial Codes

This section is for the default set up of all Input points. Ademco Event code of 140 shall apply across all point numbers.

Because this section is Global this will apply this setting to all assets that are on the server.

To set, highlight an input and change the default event code. In bottom window, ensure you select save

General alarm = 120 Poll fail = 356 Low battery = 120 Power fail = 120

larm Serial Output Setu	p
Serial Setup Default Se	rtal Codes
Input	Default Code
Base polling (Zone 99)	356
1	120
2	120
3	120
4	120
5	120
6	120
7	120
8	120
9	120
10	120
11	120
12	120
13	120
14	120
15	120
16	120
input: 1	
Default Code: 120	
Save	Cancel

PART 2- Serial History Window

This section is a history window that captures and shows any serial traffic that is set to and from the server across to the SiiP interface.

If you select "Show All Available", it will indicate the last 5 days of serial history.

Latent version (Brouge) Action Data 150 00-0214 113 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 125 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 125 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 125 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 125 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 000) 100 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 mod 400 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 mod 400 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 mod 400 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 mod 400 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 mod 400 mod 100 mod 250 00-0214 126 (90 mod 400 mod 100 mod	The control (Exclay) The control (Exclay) The control (Exclay) Status wave at 158 (Status) Status wave at 158 (Status)		CERTARY /			- E	nines - The
Image Image <th< th=""><th>Image: 1996 0000 1996 0000 2000/2014 1356 938 BPR-of 2000/2014 1356 938 Berlinsmed 2000/2014 1400 2070 Send 2000/2014 1400 2070 Send</th><th>8</th><th>Altern Nertal History</th><th>L dation</th><th>Data</th><th></th><th></th></th<>	Image: 1996 0000 1996 0000 2000/2014 1356 938 BPR-of 2000/2014 1356 938 Berlinsmed 2000/2014 1400 2070 Send	8	Altern Nertal History	L dation	Data		
z e	E C See Al Avaida Berd Test Manage Dam Cary To Opticned Carr Lat		25-07-2214 12:55-09:800 25-07-2214 12:57-45:847 25-07-2214 12:57-45:847 26-07-2214 14:69:22,772 28-07-2214 14:69:22,772 28-07-2214 14:69:82,997	SIPLest SIPLest SerialReturned Serial Serial	 <up-11 00="" 18="" 4cr-<br="" 6140="" 6866="" u001=""><up-11 00="" 18="" 4cr-<="" 6866="" li="" m148="" u001=""> </up-11></up-11>		
z e	E C See Al Avaida Bard Test Manage Dam Carp To Optioned Daw Lat						
	See H Andrik Seel Inst Names Dam Day to Optimed Daw Lat						

Send Test Message

This will send a test message across the network of 11-9999-18-E140-00U999

Basics

1/ Ensure the local port forward is set up to the SiiP see below

2/ Ensure the Siip is given a Ip address . see below

3/ Ensure the Siip is set to a INV listen Port , this must match the Remote port In Pegasus see below <u>Start</u>

A/ Power up SiiP & Hit enter, you will be prompted by Password command

B/ Type: zxcvbnm once you do this the response shall be level 2. You're now connected C/ connect to a lap top via the USB to a terminal program @ 8n1 115k (requires usb driver) D/ set up configure the SiiP Enter Password then ?inv

Programming

1/ Program the SiiP a fixed ip address

To set the IP address Type EIP and enter required the IP address **Example** EIP 192.168.0.140

2/ Set the outgoing gateway for the SiiP

This is required so the SiiP can get out of the customers network to the server if it is remote To set the Gateway of the SiiP Type EGATEand enter the gateway address so it can get out

3/ Set the customer network sub network

To set the Sub net of the SiiP Type ESUBand the subnet address **Example** ESUB 255.255.255.255

4/ SIIP Listen port is set to 2954

This port is required to be opened on the site where the SiiP is installed and firewall settings must be forwarded to the SiiP (Eg Monitoring centre) This is the port which the Pegasus server will send to **Note** this is also on then Pegasus configuration window under remote port and both these must match.

5/ On Pegasus server / Alarm serial Set up under Data

This is where the SiiP setting are set

Address Ip set the address where the SiiP has been installed Meaning a public Ip address , which must be forwarded to the Siip location

Remote Port : this is the port in which the SiiP receives data from the server to the SiiP



arm Serial Output	t Setup
Serial Setup (Main)	Serial Setup (Backup) Default Serial Codes
Serial Port (Main))
Description:	SecEng
Address (IP):	192.168.0.223
Remote Port:	2954
Local Port:	5018
Speed:	9600 🗸
Parity:	None
Data Bits:	8
Stop Bits:	1
Handshake:	None
Alarm Notification	n
Type:	Ademco 🗸
Heartbeat Rate:	30 Seconds 🔹
Direction:	Simplex
	Save OK

Once the SiiP is operational you will need to configure the individual assets for alarm notification 1/ On the Invenio client screen, selected an active Asset:



2/ Select the "**setup**" button. This will open the assigned Asset. Now select the "Details" tab. This is where you provide a 4 digit ID for this Asset / enter 4 digit ID then go "OK". This will then exit you out of this screen. You will need to go back into the setup.

Setup Asset		
1 110	<u> </u>	
Asset ID: Vitu sc	i line in the second ball of the second	
Details Inputs Ut	Aputs Linked Assets Poll Fail Timers GeoZones Umd	-
Category:	(Not set)	<u> </u>
Branch	(Not set)	
Action Plan	(Not set)	-
Registration		
Make		
Modet		
Fleet ID:		
Mobile Number:		
CID:	6666	
Product Code:	VTU	
Software Version:	036	
System Disabled:	Г	
Description		
		/e Revert
	01	Cancel

3/ You now need to assign Contact ID event code to your alarm points on your Asset. Go to the **inputs** tab.

This will then open the inputs for that Asset. Each input may already have an event code assigned to it. See Serial code

Example Inputs 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 all have 140**

Next to event code the double asterisk ** indicates that these are STD default code setups, in the Main Window (Part 1 of this manual).

DATA/ALARM SERIAL SETUP/ Default serial codes. Any Inputs that don't have a double ** can be added and set from the Inputs screen.

Asse	ets Da	ta Help									_	
Set	up Assel											
	Asset II	0: vtu sc 1							. ↓			
Ì	Details I	nputs Outputs	Linked Assets	Poll Fail Tir	ners GeoZor	es Crnd			•			
	Input	Name	Path	Туре	Poll Time	Poll Distance	Invert	Delay	Serial Code	Script		
	0		GPRS	Base		500	No	0.0				
		alarm	GPHS	Alarm	30	500	No	0.0	140**			
	3		GPRS	Alarm	30	500	No	0.0	140			
	4		GPRS	Alarm	30	500	No	0.0	140**			
	9	Ignition	GPRS	Trigger	30	500	No	0.0	140**			
	10	Sys V Low	GPRS	Alarm	30	500	No	0.0	140			
	11	Tit	GPRS	Alarm	30	500	No	0.0	140		-	
		locut.	1				Covint					
		inpoc j					Joilbr				-	
		Name:										
		Path		*								
		Type:		~								
	F	oll Time:		3								
	Poll	listance 0		고 고								
	Dele	u (anna)		죄								
	Dele	Viseost [0.0		-								
		i Display.		_							Ŧ	
	Ser	ial Code:										
	Obtair	From Asset	Ser	d To Asset	1	Copy From Ass	et					
_				-			_					-
							OK		Cancel			
_						-						///

To add a new serial code:

1/ Select the "obtain from Assets" button first, wait for the latest information to be added to the screen.

2/ Click on the Input you wish to add the event code to.

3/ Enter the event code value into the serial code box that should now be no longer highlighted as shown.

4/ Now hit "send to asset" button which will A/ Save to the database and B/ Send to the asset.



1. Power SiiP up with a laptop or PC

2. Connect the USB connection.

You must have the following before you can proceed;

•USB 2.0/480 Plug A to 5 pin mini B

•Cat 5 cable straight thru from customers network

USB driver Inf file from Sec Eng Systems

3. Copy of Hyper Terminal or Ucon for windows

To do this, you will need to connect the SiiP to a laptop or PC via a USB cable. You will need from Sec Eng the USB driver: **SecEng SEDUSB.inf**

Installing USB Driver

- 1. Power up with plug pac supplied
- 2. Load driver SecEng SEDUSB onto your local drive

3. When you plug the SiiP USB in, the PC will ask for driver. Go to Start / control panel / system / device manager. In device manager down the left hand side (portable devices will show a device as unknown). Right mouse click on this and Install Driver. When complete, it will appear now below in the Ports window.

Using any of these programs

HyperTerminal / procom / Ucon, open up and select com port and port speed 115k and log into device.

Testing your SiiP interface once configure

With all ports set up and configured

1/ Connect the Ethernet up, your link and Act lights should come on $\ (1\,,2)$ To the clients network .

2/ Connect the 9 pin serial Interface cable using our <u>Ademco simulator test program</u> on test Pc

HIT START. This will show all data coming through from the SiiP <u>via the IP server network.</u> Lights 3,& 4 should begin winking when data is being passed

Ademco Simulator	Falau	AUU		
Serial Port: COM4	Start	Stop Clear Log		
Date/Time	Direction	Hex	Text	*
24/01/2014 11:08:11 AM	Receive	0A 30 30 20 4F 4B 41 59 20 40 0D	<lf>00 OKAY @<cr></cr></lf>	
24/01/2014 11:08:11 AM	Send	06	<ack></ack>	
24/01/2014 11:08:15 AM	Receive	0A 30 30 20 4F 4B 41 59 20 40 0D	<lf>00 OKAY @<cr></cr></lf>	
24/01/2014 11:08:15 AM	Send	06	<ack></ack>	
24/01/2014 11:08:19 AM	Receive	0A 30 30 20 4F 4B 41 59 20 40 0D	<lf>00 OKAY @<cr></cr></lf>	
24/01/2014 11:08:19 AM	Send	06	<ack></ack>	
24/01/2014 11:08:23 AM	Receive	0A 30 30 20 4F 4B 41 59 20 40 0D	<lf>00 OKAY @<cr></cr></lf>	
24/01/2014 11:08:23 AM	Send	06	<ack></ack>	
	-			

SiiiP Serial Ademco Message Format

The SiiP when on-line and operational ie Serial and IP (end to end) will send out on its serial port @ configured rate.

The SiiP will send out a timed heartbeat message every x seconds This message will be < LF>@ 00 OKAY @<CR> this is accordance with Australian ASIAL standards. When an alarm message comes through it shall be in ASIAL format ie < LF>11 6666 18 E140 00 U001<CR> The automation software is require to <ACK> all data we send to i

t**Power Requirements**

SIIP current draw : DC Switch mode Power Supply 90vac -240vac regulated to 5V @ 1 amp

Certification and Compliance

EN 55022:1998 / CIRPR 22:2008 / N 3884 CE approved



Note: Before you can do this, your SiiP module must be <u>Online</u> <u>Setting CID code for Assets</u>

1/ Select the Asset you wish to set up.
2/ Go to setup button
3/ Go to the details tab
4/ Set up a CID code for that Asset under your details page
5/ Tick the CID enable box and provide a 4 digit

contact ID code then select the SAVE button



Setup Asset	Online memory me
Asset ID: EGIS	AF T
Details Inputs Ou	tputs Linked Assets Poll Fail Timers GeoZones Cmd
Category:	(Not set)
Branch:	(Not set)
Action Plan:	(Not set)
Registration:	
Make:	
Model:	
Fleet ID:	
Mobile Number:	
CID:	
Product Code:	EgisR3
Software Version:	1010
Description:	nedson.
	Save Revet
	OK Cancel

Note: Before you can do this, your SiiP module must be <u>Online</u> <u>& Setting up reporting codes for Assets</u>

1/ Select the Asset you wish to setup
 2/ Go to setup button
 3/ Go to the inputs tab
 4/ Each input can be setup for contact ID reporting - some inputs may not require reporting.

To setup an input for reporting -

Note: Default CID codes are required to be setup in the SiiP setup

Before you enable inputs:

1. Select the input in the view area. This will then provide the detail below, so you can change them.

2. There are STD codes which have been enabled in serial setup for reporting.

3. To enable reporting, tick the ADEMCO code box. This will assign

the pre programmed codes for that input under (your SiiP settings).

If you wish to change the code format, enter the new code now.

Once complete, select OK to save.

00000	1000 15	vabres c	Neced Weekers	POL PARL LAT	Hela CHEOTCOLM	ee Criid				
Input	Name		Path	Туре	Pol Time	Poli Distance	Invert	Delay	ADEMCO Code Script	
0	Base		GPRS	Ease	-10	0	No	0.0	356	
1	Power	low	GPRS	Trigger	60	0	No	0.0	(Disabled)	
2	Ignition	1	GPRS	Ignition	60	0	No	0.0	(Disabled)	
3	input 1	3	GPRS	ingger	15	0	PND No.	0.0	140 Charleto de	
•	input 2		GPR5	Nam	10	0	140	0.0	(Lisabled)	
<						10				
	Input:	0					Script			
	Name:	Base								
	Path:	GPRS		-						
	Type:	Base								
Po	i Time:	10	10	1						
Pol D	stance:	0	0	1						
Delay	(secs):	0.0	10	1						
nvet To	Display:	171								
ADEMO	O Code:	VI 1356		(Default)	120, '355' will I	be used)				
		and street		(Constant)	the state time	es decen				

Note: Before you can do this your SiiP module must be <u>Online.</u> <u>Setting up Assets to report poll fails</u>

- 1. Select the Asset you wish to setup.
- 2. Go to setup button
- 3. Go to the **poll fail timer** tab
- 4. Tick poll fail timer box and enter a poll fail time (suggest 20 mins)

The pull down allows you to select -

Serial only (sends poll fails out via the SiiP interface)

Alarm to all clients (sends poll fails out via the SiiP interface & sends alarm to screen) Alarm to following clients (this sends via serial & to a client to have it in following mode) When done, select save.

up Asset		And a second sec	-
Asset (D) Epiri2/Nex Test			
Outain Popula Outputa Loniced Asso	R Ad Fai Town GanZones Cod		
Une Gase Asset (D) 📋		Salact Assat ID	
nd nd			
English M			
Tenenul (see and) (see all			
Action: Santal ante	•		
Gear from Tollowing			
Tenand (sec al) (0.00 (0)			
Gear From Active			
Tenenul line ad 05.00 (0)			
	face Rent		
	OK. Carosi		

Go to Inputs tab

Select input 0 as this is for poll fail communications

Input	Save		Path	Tee	Put Tree	Pal Delarce	Invest	0der	ADEMOD Caster Sanat		
1	i		GPRS	Gase	18	0	14	0.8	256		
1	Percet	iew:	OPRS	Trapper	60	a	Ne	0.0	(Dubled)		
2	gnition		OPHS	grillion	60	0	Ne	0.0	Deabled		
1	rout		GPRS	1 OCM	15		190	0.0	140		
-				1.000					(Longood)		
•		-				-	-	-		_	
	input	¢					Suga				
	Name:	Open									
	Path:	GRRS									
	Tipe	lase .									
9	d Tex	10		P-							
PH C	Marce.		-	2 -1							
Dela	(mod)	8.0									
wet To	Dualac	11									
-	-	-		1.000							

1/Select the input in the view area. This will then provide the details below, so you can change them.

2/ There are STD codes which have been enabled in the serial setup for reporting.

3/ To enable poll fail reporting, tick the ADEMCO code box. This will assign pre programmed codes for that input see (your SiiP settings).Once complete, select OK to save.

- 1. Ensure your SiiP is online
- 2. Ensure you have a CID code set in

Data pull down / Alarm serial setup / Default serial codes

3. Go to Asset details / Setup

Details tab

Tick enable and provide this

Asset a 4 digit contact digit code

4. Proceed to inputs tab

Once done, select OK

Highlight the welfare comms input and

Scroll down and tick enable Ademco code.

5. Highlight the Welfare Timeout input and

Scroll down and tick enable Ademco code.

6. Ensure you perform a send to Asset.

Details In	puts 0	utputs Li	nked Assets	Poll Fail Timer	s GeoZones	WCS Com	mand				
Input	Name		Path	Туре	Poll Time	Poll Distance	Invert	Delay	ADEMCO Code	Script	
5	SOS		GPRS	Alarm	60	500	No	0.0	120**		
6	Tit		GPRS	Trigger	60	500	No	0.0	(Disabled)		
7	Battery	Volts	GPRS	Trigger	60	500	No	0.0	(Disabled)		
8	Charge	r Power	GPRS	Trigger	60	500	No	0.0	(Disabled)		
97	Weifan	e Comms	GPRS	Virtual	0	0	No	0.0	131		
98	Welfan	e Timeout	GPRS	Virtual	0	0	No	0.0	140		
											,
	Input:	97					Script				
	Name:	Welfare (Comms								
	Path:	GPRS		-							
	Type:			r							
Po	I Time:	0	2								
Poll Di	stance:	0	2	9 9							
Delay	(secs):	0.0	1	4							
Invert To	Display:										
ADEMCO	O Code:	131		(Default: N	one, '131' will b	be used)					

Details Inputs Ou	tputs Linked Assets Poll Fail Timers GeoZones WCS Command
Category:	(Not set)
Branch:	(Not set)
Action Plan:	(Not set)
Registration:	
Make:	
Model:	
Reet ID:	
Mobile Number:	
CID:	
Product Code:	EgisR3
Software Version:	1012
System Disabled:	Reason:
Description:	
	Course Device

TECHNICAL Setup Email notification Part A

This section details how to set Up Email Notifications This is used a maintenance tool to notify you on the status of you assets Base setting is used to set-up the gate way Go to top Pulldown / Data / email & http notifications When open ensure you are On base setting tab

Email set up (Base settings)

1/Email server name : Email provider
2/User name : to access email server If required
3/Password : to access email server
4/Sender :Enter a valid email address
5/Server Name: ie , Premises of server location
6/Tick Enabled

Subject and Body Fields

Within the Subject and Body fields can be inserted. These fields are then replaced by the relevant data when the message is sent out.

Fields are start and end with double percentage signs (%%) with the field name between.

The available fields can be inserted by right clicking and selecting Fields at the bottom of the context menu. The fields will then be shown within the sub-menu.

	ion Setup						
Base Setting	s Server	Status Asset P	oling Asset	Alarms History			
	Enabled						
Email Setur							
Ema	il Server:	mail.tpg.com.au					
Usi	er Name:						
P	assword:						
	Sender:	david@monkey	computing.co	m.au			
Serve	er Name:	SecEng					
HTTP Inter	face			_			
	Type:	Disabled		-			
	URL:						
Usi	erName:						
P	assword:						
Status Map	pping ID:						
Polling Map	pping ID:						
Alarms Mag	pping ID:						
			Sa	ve Cancel			
	_	_	O a sin als als				
		neces vece					Cavara
-	- GH	-	-	Koonan		-	Smath Repairs
Citrali or Hillie Moto	ication setup				1		
Base Settings S	erver Status	Asset Polling Asset A	Karms History				
Enal Enabled	1						
HTTP Enabled	0						
Email Addresses:	pegasus@r	nonkeycomputing.com					
	sances	CETIC COTT AL	ац				
		•	au				
			au				*
Subject	Server: 11	SERVERNAMENN - N	au NACTIONNS				*
Subject: Body:	Server: 112 Server: 113 Action: 113	SERVERNAMENT - 1/ SERVERNAMENT	au NACTIONNS				×
Subject: Body:	Server: 110 Server: 110 Action: 110 Time: 110	SERVERNAMENT - N SERVERNAMENT ICTIONIS ITENT NUTIMENT	au NACTIONNS				*
Subject: Body:	Server: 111 Server: 111 Action: 111 Time: 111D Number of A	SERVERNAMENN - N SERVERNAMENN KCTOMON ATEXN NITIMEINN Koods: NINIMACTIVEIN	au NACTIONNS SSNS				*
Subject Body:	Server: 1/12 Server: 1/12 Action: 1/12 Time: 1/12 Number of J Active Asse Parkerd Ass Offline Asse	SERVERNAMENT - 1/ SERVERNAMENT - 1/ AUTONIS HEND THEND HEND THEND HEND THEND HEND THEND HEND THEND HEND THEND	au NACTIONUL SILL SLL N				•
Subject: Body:	Server: 111 Server: 111 Action: 111 Time: 111Di Number of J Active Asse Parkerd Ass Disabled As	SERVERNAMENT - 10 SERVERNAMENT CETORIST ATENT NATIMENT Is NANUMACTIVENT Is NANUMARSET IN NUMPARED IN NANUMARINET IN NUMPARED	au NACTIONNS ISSS ISSS ISSS ISSS ISSS ISSS ISSS				•
Subject Body:	Server: 112 Server: 112 Action: 112 Time: 1120 Number of J Active Asse Databled Ass Disabled As	SERVERNAMENA SERVERNAMENA CETONIAS ATENA NATIMENA Kosts: NATIMENA Kasts: NATIMENA NATIMENA NAT	au RACTIONUL ISUL ISUL EDUL				*
Subject Body	Server: 112 Server: 112 Action: 112 Time: 1120 Time: 1120 Time: 1120 Time: 1120 Deabled Ass Disabled Ass	SERVERNAMENT - 1/ SERVERNAMENT CTIONIS ATENT NOTIFICIT MENT NUMBER IS TOUMACTIVE IS TOUCH IS TOUCH IS TOUCH IS TOUCH IS TOUCH IS TO	au tACTIONIL SLL SLL SL SL SL SL SL SL				•
Subject Body Server Start	Server: 112 Server: 112 Action: 112 Time: 1120 Number of J Active Asse Detailed As Disabled As	SERVERNAMENT - 1/ SERVERNAMENT KCTONIS ATENI NITHEIT Ander NITHEIT Is NITHEI IS NITHEIT IS NITHEIT IS NITHEI IS NITHEIT IS NITHEI IS	au NACTONELL SILL IL SILL SILL SILL SILL SILL SIL				*
Subject: Body: Server Start Server Stap: Preven Nation	Server: 1.12 Server: 1.13 Action: 1.13 Time: 1.10 Number of J Active Asse Datent Am Disabled An Disabled An Disabled An Disabled An	SERVERNAME'LL - 1/ SERVERNAME'LL CHTOM'LL ATEL'L ILTIME'LL Marter: TJAUMASSEL Mart: TJAUMASSEL Mart: TJAUMASSEL Mart: TJAUMASSEL	au NACTORIA ISTA ISTA ISTA ISTA ISTA ISTA				* *
Subject: Body: Server Stat: Statu Updates: Statu Updates:	Server: 112 Server: 112 Action: 112 Time: 1120 Time: 1120 Parkerd Ass Disabled As Disabled As Disabled As Server: 112 Server:	SERVERNAMELL-LU SERVERNAMELL (CTOMAL ATELLA LATMELL Mark: TALMACTER Mark: TALM	au TACTIONIUS TSUL SUL SUL SUL SUL SUL SUL SUL SUL SUL	turs.			×
Subject: Body: Server Stat: Server Stat: Setue Update: Office 1:	Server: 112 Server: 112 Action: 112 Action: 112 Ime: 1120 Number of J Active Asse Disabled As Disabled As Disabled As Disabled As Disabled As Disabled As Disabled As	SERVERNAMENT - N SERVERNAMENT HETONOT HETONOT HETONOT HETONOTHET HETONOTHET HETONOTHET HETONOTHET HETONOTHET HETONOTHET METONOTICE M	au TACTION/LL ISILL L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L	5.4			×
Solget: Boly: Server Stat: Server Stat: Status Ljodes: Office 1;	Server: 1/12 Server: 1/12 Action: 1/12 Time: 1/12/0 Number of / Active Asse Disabled As Office Asse Disabled As Disabled As Disabled As Disabled As	SERVERNAMELL-LL SERVERNAMELL KTONILL Reads: TAUMARKET In: TAUMAKKET IN: TAUMARKET IN:	au NACTONES ISSUE SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL				*
Sidged: Body: Server Stat. Server Stap. Satus Update: Office 1:	Server: 112 Server: 112 Action: 112 Action: 112 Parker Asso Deabled An Office Asso Deabled An Every 2 hou 3 0	SERVERNAMELL-LL SERVERNAMELL KTONIL Rent: TUMARSET In TUMARSET In TUMARSET In TUMARSET In TUMARSET In TUMARSET In TUMARSET In TUMARSET In TUMARSET	au NACTONES ISSUE SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL SAL	See OK			*

TECHNICAL Setup Email notification Part B

Email set up (Server Status)

1/ Email Addresses: enter valid email address of who status email are to go to.

Note: The next section enables you use Text and

Database field from the server. All fields

starting and ending with %%

are driven from the sever data base If you

right mouse click in any of the Text boxes you

can go to field names a selection list will be provided.

2/ Subject: as below

Server: %%SERVERNAME%% - %%ACTION%%

3/Body :as below

Server: %%SERVERNAME%%

Action: %%ACTION%%

Time: %%DATE%% %%TIME%%

Number of Assets: %%NUMASSETS%%

Active Assets: %%NUMACTIVE%%

Parked Assets: %%NUMPARKED%%

Offline Assets: %%NUMOFFLINE%%

Disabled Assets: %%NUMDISABLED%%

4/Server Start: Report via email if application stops Tick to enable

5/Server Stop: report via email if the application starts Tick to enable

6/ Status updates (select time lines required

7/ Offline % this set a percentage figure of when a email will be generated re off line assets

8/ Tick enabled email box

Base Settings Server	Status Asset Poling Asset Alarms History
5 00.10	orarae Leoor Leon 2 Leoor Leane Learers
Enabled:	
Email Setup	
Email Server:	mail tpg.com.au
User Name:	
Password:	
Sender:	david@monkeycomputing.com.au
Server Name:	SecEng
HTTP Interface	
Type:	Disabled
URL:	
User Name:	
Password:	
Status Mapping ID:	
Polling Mapping ID:	
Alarms Mapping ID:	

	DA Konan	Cawarta &
mail & HTTP Notifi	cation Setup	
Base Settings Se	erver Status Asset Polling Asset Alams History	
Enal Enabled	9	
HTTP Enabled	E	
Email Addresses	pegaus@morkeycomputing.com.au shaunc@seceng.com.au	
Subject:	Server: %%SERVERNAME%% - %%ACTION%%	
Body:	Sever 115EPVERNAME11 Adom 11ACTOV11 The 11AATEV11TIME11	*
	Aller Hanner S. LANDTOCK: A Constraint of the Co	
Server Stat	2	×
Server Stop		
Status Updates:	Every 2 hours A the top of even hours	
onale 4.		
	Save	

Asset polling

This Area when set will send out Alert emails upon assets going off line. **Note :** For this to work you must Enable Asset poll fails for each asset See Administration Poll fail timers set up

1/ Email Addresses: enter valid email address of who status email are to go to.

Note: The next section enables you use Text and Database field from the server. All fields starting and ending with %% are driven from the sever data base If you right mouse click in any of the Text boxes you can goto fields names a selection list will be provided.

2/ Subject: as below Polling: %%ASSETID%% - %%ACTION%%

3/Body :as below Asset ID: %%ASSETID%% Action: %%ACTION%% Category: %%CATEGORY%% Branch: %%BRANCH%% Input In Alarm: %%INPUTINALARM%% Unit Phone No: %%PHONENO%% Latitude: %%LATITUDE%% Longitude: %%LONGITUDE%% Date: %%DATE%%

4/Pollfail: Report via email if poll fails are triggered, tick to enable

5/Poll restore : Report via email poll restores Tick to enable

8/ Tick email enabled top box

-	- Rd Koonya o Smash Repairs	7
Email & HTTP Notifi	cation Setup	
Base Settings Se	aver Status Asset Poling Asset Name Hatory	
Email Enabled:		
HTTP Enabled:		
Email Addresses:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Schiente	Dubus 44 ACCETIDA 44 ACTIVATE4	
Subject.	romg, sakstituse - saktitumes	
Body:	Ared D. 124SSEIDOL A. Category 124SSEIDOL . Sont 124SDN011 Broch 126BN(124) Broch 126BN(124) Broch 126BN(124) Lattude 124DR(104DL1) Lattude 124DR(104DL1)	
	Def NUMEN The NITHEN	
Poll Restore:		
Poll Fail:		2.0.0
		0
	Save	
	awrii area	

Asset Alarms

This Area when set will send out Alert emails upon assets Any asset going into alarm

1/ Email Addresses: enter valid email address of who status email are to go to.

Note: The next section enables you use Text and Database field from the server. All fields starting and ending with %% are driven from the sever data base If you right mouse click in any of the Text boxes you can go to fields names a selection list will be provided.

2/ Subject: as below Alarm: %%ASSETID%%

3/Body :as below Asset ID: %%ASSETID%% Input In Alarm: %%INPUTINALARM%% Unit Phone No: %%PHONENO%% Latitude: %%LATITUDE%% Longitude: %%LONGITUDE%% Date: %%DATE%% Time: %%TIME%% Base Settings Server Status Asset Poling Asset Asmin Hatory
Email Enabled:
HTTP Enabled:
Binal Addresses:
dnamo@exceng.com.au
Subject:
Asm: %\ASSETID%
Body:
Asset ID: %\ASSETID%
Body:
Asset ID: %\ASSETID%
Body:
Asset ID: %\ASSETID%
Body:
Binal Addresses:
Binal

Email & HTTP Notification Setup

3/ Tick email enabled top box

TECHNICAL Setup Email notification Part E

History

This section is used for showing history and testing of emails and HTTP sections

• Show all Available : shows the last 30 days of data sent from the server.

• **Send Test Email** : sends a test email/HTTP message through the Server Status configuration

• Clear List : clears the screen

inium	K	umulla Ro		Circonya Circo	uit		
ail Notification Setup							
Base Settings	Server Status	Asset Polling	Asset Alarms Hi	story			
Time		Action	Success	Path	To	Subject	-
19/06/2014 1	13:00:07.710	Server Status	Successful	NotSet	pegasus@monk	Server: SecEng - Server Status	
19/06/2014 1	14:00:06.100	Server Status	Successful	NotSet	pegasus@monk	Server: SecEng - Server Status	
19/06/2014 1	14:15:16.923	Server Start	Successful	Email	pegasus@monk	Server: SecEng - Server Start	
19/06/2014 1	14:19:41.460	Test Email	Successful	Email	pegasus@monk	Server: SecEng - Test Email	
19/06/2014 1	14:19:41.470	Test Email	Failed	HTTPWhispir	secengdevalarm	Server: SecEng - Test Email	
19/06/2014 1	14:20:16.217	Test Email	Successful	Email	pegasus@monk	Server: SecEng - Test Email	
19/06/2014 1	14:20:16.220	Test Email	Successful	HTTPWhispir	secengdevalarm	Server: SecEng - Test Email	
19/06/2014 1	14:21:43.607	Test Email	Successful	Email	pegasus@monk	Server: SecEng - Test Email	
19/06/2014 1	14:21:43.613	Test Email	Successful	HTTPWhispir	secengdevalarm	Server: SecEng - Test Email	
19/06/2014 1	15:00:07.637	Server Status	Successful	Email	pegasus@monk	Server: SecEng - Server Status	
19/06/2014 1	15:00:07.667	Server Status	Successful	HTTPWhispir	secengdevalarm	Server: SecEng - Server Status	
19/06/2014 1	16:00:05.917	Server Status	Successful	Email	pegasus@monk	Server: SecEng - Server Status	
19/06/2014 1	16:00:05.920	Server Status	Successful	HTTPWhispir	secengdevalarm	Server: SecEng - Server Status	
19/06/2014 1	17:00:04.530	Server Status	Successful	Email	pegasus@monk	Server: SecEng - Server Status	
19/06/2014 1	17:00:04.540	Server Status	Successful	HTTPWhispir	secengdevalarm	Server: SecEng - Server Status	
19/06/2014 1	17:23:53.710	Alarm	Successful	Email	shaunc@secen	Alarm: AF EGIS	
19/06/2014 1	17:23:53.777	Alarm	Successful	HTTPWhispir	secengdevalarm	Alarm: AF EGIS	
19/06/2014 1	17:26:19.523	Alarm	Successful	Email	shaunc@secen	Alarm: AF EGIS	
19/06/2014 1	17:26:19.540	Alarm	Successful	HTTPWhispir	secengdevalarm	Alarm: AF EGIS	
Show All Av	alabla					ſ	Clear List
SHOW ALLAV						L	Ciedi List
Send Test Email (Data will be saved before the email is sent)							
				Save	ОК		
	_					FUEV	_

As new emails/HTTP messages are sent they are automatically shown at the bottom of the table.

Hovering over Failed in the success column will show the error returned.

Hovering over data in the To, Subject or Body columns shows the full data.

HTTP – Whispir

This section refers to the HTTP Interface setup for connection to Whispir.

	HTTP Interface						
	Туре:	Whispir 🗸					
	URL:	https://au.whispir.com/http/invoke.http					
	User Name:	whispir.user					
	Password:						
4	Status Mapping ID:	secengdevstatus					
	Polling Mapping ID:	secengdevpolling					
	Alarms Mapping ID:	secengdevalam					
	L						
	Save Cancel						

HTTP Interface set up (Base settings)

1/Type : Whispir

2/URL : <u>https://au.whispir.com/http/invoke.http</u> (or as supplied by Whispir) (required) 3/User name : to access Whispir (required)

4/Password : to access Whispir (required)

5/Status Mapping ID : Mapping ID setup in Whispir for mapping Status messages **6/Polling Mapping ID :** Mapping ID setup in Whispir for mapping Status messages **7/Alarms Mapping ID :** Mapping ID setup in Whispir for mapping Status messages

Once these base settings are configured the **HTTP Enabled** check box needs to be ticked on the relevant page (Status, Polling and Alarms) to enable the Whispir HTTP interface for those messages.

On each page it is possible to send emails only, Whispir messages only or both emails and Whispir messages depending on the **Email Enabled** and **HTTP Enabled** status.

If a Mapping ID is not present then the Whispir messages for that page will not be sent even if **HTTP Enabled** is checked.

Product Supply Agreement

Egis Mandown product field product & other products PART A Egis Mandown product field product 3G/ gprs/gps lone worker system

Tracking software platform PART B Software Tracking platform and server Whereby the Tracking software and a server is supplied as **Full Tracking platform via a cloud Service**

Egis – Man down product (Conditions of use) PART A

1.1 The Product (Egis) (known as product or device)

The Egis product is designed and sold to operate as a man-down lone worker product.

1.2 Provisioning of Communications & Connections to the Egis Product.

The Egis device requires mobile phone network coverage and valid mobile phone connection for the device to operate on a mobile phone network.

The product requires an unlocked mobile phone SIM card with the following services activated; SMS

Voice

GPRS/3G data service (not CSD)

The network connection and proper maintenance of the Egis device are the sole responsibility of the owner or their nominees (see testing schedule 2).

1.3 Testing and Maintenance

The owner of the Egis product must ensure that the device is tested on a regular basis as instructed in the testing schedule set out in schedule 2, to ensure the product is fully operational and the network service provider is providing a valid and operational network service. If the Egis device has permission to communicate with a tracking server, it is the responsibility of the owner or operator of the device to ensure that it is functional and operational with the tracking server as instructed in the testing schedule set out in schedule

1.4 Charging of the Egis product

It the responsibly of the owner to ensure the Egis unit is placed on charge on a regular basis (every 24 hrs or as set out in the charge schedule set out in the supplied operational manual as per testing schedule

1.5 GPS location information

The Egis product uses GPS location information and requires access to GPS satellites for the signal location information to be accurate on the device. The Egis device is required to be taken outside of any building structure to acquire GPS location information on a regular basis as instructed in the testing schedule set out in schedule 2.4.

1.6 Reporting of faulty or damaged product

It is the responsibility of the owner to report immediately any fault found of the product and to isolate the product from being used or operated until the fault is rectified. If a fault is found, it is the responsibility of the owner or their nominees to ensure the unit is transported to a nominated repair centre for repair.

1.7 Intended use of the Egis product

It is the responsibility of the owner to ensure the Egis product is used for the purpose for which it was designed. The suppliers and its authorised distributors cannot be held liable or responsible for the misuse of the product.

1.8 Our responsibilities and obligations

The supplier and authorised distributors have responsibilities and obligations under relevant law, including:

The Competition and Consumer Act, including the Australian Consumer Law, Applicable laws, regulations and codes.

Nothing in this agreement removes or limits any rights that the purchaser has under existing laws or regulations current at the time of the purchase of a product subject to this agreement.

Basic LED indication using the Cancel button

2.0 EGIS testing schedule

The Egis Product should be tested on a regular basis to ensure that it is working correctly. The manufacturer recommends that prior to use of the product, the following tests should be carried out by the customer and there staff.

2.1 Test 1 - Mobile signal test (always test in a known mobile signal area)

When the Cancel button is pressed once the following LED's will illuminate: **Arrow 1** / indicates mobile network

Arrow 2 / indicates mobile signal strength from 1 to 5 (steady) (ie low to high)

Example: shown 3 bars of signal = medium



Example : shown 5 bars of signal = high



Example :shown led's 1 & led 5 on = no sim or fault



Example: shown Led's 1 to 5 all flashing = NO Signal & Fault



2.2 Test 2 - Full operational test

Full Compliance Test (according to the supplied user manual)

Trigger the device according to the set up you have been provided with so it fully operates according to the configuration it has been set to. For example Voice, SMS, or full server indication so all these functions can be tested and verified

The following questions should be addressed in the affirmative when testing the product; •Has the unit triggered according to the user manual?

•Can you conduct a full two way voice call on the unit?

•If going back to a control room or Server, has the alarm you triggered been received?

•If the tracking server is used, verify you are in the location you are testing in



Basic LED indication using the Cancel button



2.3 Test 3 - Battery test

When the Cancel button is pressed TWICE the following LED's will illuminate:

1/ Indicates Battery mode **2/** Indicates battery level from 1-5 low to high **2/** Indicates battery level from 1-5 low to high



Note : Don't use the product if battery is low = 1 bar

2.4 Test 4 - GPS signal test

Take the Egis unit outside any building or structure **for 2 mins with a clear view of the sky.**

When the Cancel button is pressed <u>three times</u> the following LED's will illuminate:

1/ Indicates GPS mode

2/ Indicates GPS signal strength from 1 to 5



You should have at least 4 bars of GPS signal when outside, if not test again in 2 mins time

Software Tracking platform and server PART B Whereby the Tracking software and a server is supplied as <u>Full Tracking platform via a cloud Service</u>

1.1 The Product (Cloud Tracking Platform Service) (known as CTSP)

The CTPS product is designed and sold to operate with any of the Sec-Eng products

•EGIS

•VTU

•VTL and other products

<u>Terms</u>

(CTPS) Cloud tracking platform service
 (Supplier) means the supplier or distributor of the software
 (Asset) means the device that the Tracking server software is monitoring
 (Siip) means the Interface for external Monitoring to a control centre Serial Ip monitoring interface

1.2 The Cloud tracking platform service

The cloud tracking software platform is a service supplied by a third party to the client. This service requires an internet connection and a Windows remote desktop enabled PC to access the service. The client shall supply two security enabled remote desktop connections to this service

1.3 Responsibility to the client for the operation of the cloud service

The supplier of the Cloud tracking platform service uses a third party to provide a cloud server solution. The supplier of this solution is Amazon. The supplier shall for the period of the agreement, provide a level of monitoring to ensure the service is operating within the operational guidelines.

1.5 Fail over and back up

The supplier shall ensure to the best of its capabilities that the (CTPS) has sufficient back up and fail over capability in the event that the main operating platform fails.

1.6 Notifications of outages

It is the responsibility of the supplier to advise of any planned outages

1.7 Tracking software responsibly and maintenance

The **CTPS** and its operation is the responsibility of supplier for a period of the contacted term.

1.8 Access to the Cloud tracking platform

It is the client's responsibility to ensure they have and ${\rm IP}$ / internet accessible connection to the tracking platform .

1.9 Reporting of software problems or issues

It is the responsibility of the supplier to communicate to the client at the earliest opportunity, any issues with the system.

1.9 Intended use of the software

It is the responsibility of the client to ensure the (CTPS) is used for the purpose for which it was designed.

2.0 Our responsibilities and obligations

The supplier and authorised distributors have responsibilities and obligations under relevant law, including:

The Competition and Consumer Act, including the Australian Consumer Law,

Applicable laws, regulations and codes.

Nothing in this agreement removes or limits any rights that the purchaser has under existing laws or regulations current at the time of the purchase of a product subject to this agreement.

2.1 Monitoring and administration of assets on the server platform

It is the responsibility of the client for the monitoring and administration of any of the assets on the CTPS once hand over and commission has occurred for the following .

Enrolment of assets, removal of assets, editing of assets

Actioning of alarms, clearing of alarms, disabling of Assets

Actioning to control a asset. Ie , uploading data , requesting setting , controlling an output

2.2 Support & installation

The supplier and its authorised distributors shall provide reasonable assistance with the software installation of the tracking software to the client where requested.

2.3 Testing and set up of the tracking software

The supplier and its authorised distributors shall provide reasonable assistance to the client in the installation of the tracking software platform to the point that an asset can be fully tested & enrolled, at this point shall be deemed operational and a handover to the client for there use.

2.4 Monitoring of asset by an external source from the tracking software platform

The supplier can provide the client a Monitoring add on device know as a SIIP which shall allow alarms to be transmitted to a nominated control room via there Ip connection from the tracking Server.

The supplier shall nominate an approved control room which shall be able to provide such a monitoring service.

The SIIP product provides a timed polled interface to the control centre which monitors The integrity of the IP link and also monitors any alarms that the asset sends out Upon a alarm being transmitted, the control centre will action the alarm. This is determined by the alarm monitoring contract that will be supplied to the client

The suppler and its nominees are not responsible for the monitoring or actioning of these Alarms, it is up to the client to engage the recommend monitoring company for the monitoring of the communication link and the monitoring of any alarms that the Tracking Server Generates, in relation to the monitoring of the Assets attached

2.5 Notification of a cancelation for non paid service

Because this service is a paid ongoing service, payment and fees are required to be paid on a regular basis, and will be invoiced on a 3 monthly basis, with 1 quarter being required to be paid up front. Failure to pay invoices will result in the supplied service being put into a hold state until such payments have been brought up to date.

The supplier shall notify the user of this service by , phone , fax , sms, email that such action is going to occur , and provide reasonable notice of such action.(ie 7 days)

After a Period of 30 days if the user cannot be contacted by reasonable means of the out stand account have not been paid the service shall be terminated / cancelled

2.6 Billing and address and contact information

It is the responsibility of the user of the service to ensure the supplier of the service has the correct contact information for the purpose of billing and contact.